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“And this gospel of the kingdom shall be preached in all the world for a witness unto all the nations; and then shall the end come.”  – Matthew 24:14

March 16, 2009

Dear Brethren, Co-Workers and Friends:

We have just completed our annual Church Conference which was highly profitable and 
successful. As always, it was great to have the opportunity for all of the ministry and others to 
once again gather together and renew bonds, exchange information and plan for the great Work 
that God has given us to do.

As usual, discussions surrounded the commission that God has given us to accomplish, which 
is to preach the gospel in all the world and to feed that part of the flock that He has called to 
us (compare Matthew 28:19-20; Mark 16:15). This has not changed and remains to be our focus. 
The only thing that does change is how we fulfill this charge. As times have changed, so do the 
methods at our disposal.

In more ancient times, it was mainly done by word of mouth or the exchange of physical docu-
ments. Then, in the past century, with the advent of radio and television, the world moved into 
the era of mass media. At that time, who could have imagined it becoming any more pervasive? 
And yet, here we are in the Internet age when information in the form of text, graphics, audio 
and video can be distributed even more easily and readily than it has ever been.

It is this technology that has allowed us to continue to accomplish the Work that we have been 
assigned to do. We have been blessed with many talented individuals which has enabled us 
to successfully take advantage of the medium of communication that is now so prevalent and 
widespread.

During this conference, as well as in past conferences, it was discussed how to best utilize the 
resources that we have. We stressed again that we will not spend what we do not have; and that 
we must be responsible stewards of the money that God is giving us. We have few laborers, a 
limited amount of money, and time that has to be divided among many God-given responsibilities. 
For these reasons we must be efficient in that which God is providing. 

We are not complaining, but just stating a fact of life. God knows us. He knows our needs and, 
most importantly, He knows in which direction He wants us to go. Of course, this does not 
negate our responsibility to do our part, nor does it preclude us from asking God for more help. 
More help in guiding us, providing more laborers and giving us more aid in doing what we are 
being directed to do. 

And so, in these difficult economic times of a worldwide recession—if not depression—we are 
hereby asking you, dear brethren, co-workers and friends, to please pray with all your heart that 
God continues to give us what we need so that we may be found “so doing” when Christ returns. 
As we have emphasized so many times before, God’s Work is accomplished to a large extent on 
our knees. Never neglect to pray for God’s Work, including God’s ministers and helpers, and 
pray for one another—especially for those who are in need of physical and spiritual healing.

Not only has God blessed us with the tools and means to preach, proclaim and publish the 
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gospel, but, more crucially, He has allowed us to grow in His knowledge and in the path that He 
has laid out for us. This was made evident at the conference this year.

We began the week-long get together with a summary of activities for the past year from 
Canada, the United Kingdom, Europe and the United States. Then the overall tone of the confer-
ence turned to focus on how to reach other nations, including methods of following up and 
supporting those efforts.

One important vehicle for announcing the gospel message to the world has become the Internet. 
The technical crew gave a comprehensive presentation of what they have been doing for the 
past year and what they plan to do for the upcoming year. It was reported that this aspect of 
the Work continues to grow and we have experienced considerable increases in viewings of 
our Websites of approximately 25%. These figures do not include the growing audience for our 
sermons and StandingWatch programs on Google Video and YouTube. We discussed ongoing efforts 
to produce German video-taped sermons and AufPostenStehen programs, as well as French audio-
taped messages of StandingWatch. We also had a peek at some of the new things to come in the 
near future... so, stay tuned for those announcements.

Further discussions included which new booklets to produce and how, what and where we would ad-
vertise. Decisions were made based on which material was most effective in a particular region 
and then on budget, in regard to how much we could do in that arena. Also, it was decided to try 
a few new campaigns and then to evaluate their effectiveness.

The results of all of our activities are becoming more and more apparent. For this reason, it 
became necessary to address procedures regarding: prospective members, including in areas 
such as counseling and baptism; church groups which want to join us; and servicing countries 
where we do not currently have local ministers.

Many more topics were discussed and conclusions were reached. Instead of broaching all of 
them here and now, we will cover them more thoroughly and in depth in Q&A’s and other 
means at our disposal.

We renewed our goal to proclaim God’s Word to the “old” and the “new” and to be wise stew-
ards with all that God has entrusted to us. In this we left with an invigorated zeal to continue in 
the journey that the Church of the Eternal God began over 7 years ago. In all that we have been 
allowed to do, it truly is exciting to see the growth in God’s people. To God goes all the credit! 
And the ministry thanks you, dear and loyal brethren, co-workers and friends, for your ongoing 
support. This present evil age is truly coming to an end—and what a glorious future awaits all of 
God’s people, if they remain faithful and steadfast.

In Christ’s Service,

Norbert Link	 Dave Harris	 Rene Messier	 Brian Gale	 Wray Zehrung
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We are pleased to announce that God has provided us 
with extraordinary sites for the Feast of Tabernacles 
and the Last Great Day (October 3-10, 2009*).

This year, the Church of the Eternal God in the USA and the Church of God, a 
Christian Fellowship in Canada, will be keeping the Feast of Tabernacles 2009 in 
San Diego, California. The Global Church of God in England will keep the Feast 
at Chatsworth House in Derbyshire. 

Woodfin Hotel San Diego
10044 Pacific Mesa Blvd.
San Diego, California 92121
www.woodfinhotelsandiego.com

To make reservations, please call directly: 
1-888-433-2150.

To receive our special rates, please mention you will 
be attending the convention of the Church of the 
Eternal God. To ensure availability, all reservations 
will have to be made by September 2, 2009. Cancel-
lation of an individual reservation may be made up to 
one month prior to the day of arrival, without charge.

We have committed to rooms and suites at the hotel 
for the duration of Friday night, October 2, through 
Friday night, October 9. The rate for a room is $99 
and the rate for a suite is $119. These rates do not 
include the 12.5% Hotel Occupancy Tax. In addition, 
the hotel offers connecting rooms and/or connecting 
suites, for comparable rates. The hotel has also 
agreed to these special rates for members who want 
to come up to three days early and/or stay up to three 
days later.

All rooms and suites (all suites have full kitchens) 
offer complimentary Internet access, and for those 
who need full size roll away beds, a few are available 
on a complimentary basis. If you would like one of 
these beds, please contact:

norbert.link@cox.net, or
johanna.link@cox.net

Chatsworth House
www.chatsworth.org
www.visitpeakdistrict.com

We are again privileged to be holding the Feast of 
Tabernacles in 2009 at Chatsworth House in 
Derbyshire. This is a millennial site, affording 
Feastgoers a taste of the World Tomorrow. This will 
be the tenth time we have visited this site, and the 
beautiful surroundings and fine facilities will  
provide us with an environment in keeping with 
God’s autumnal Festival. We welcome all those who 
wish to celebrate the Feast with us in peace and 
harmony.

For those who wish to attend, or desire more 
information regarding our Feast site, please contact:

Global Church of God
PO Box 2111
Derby
England   DE1 1ZR

Telephone: 00 44 1332 342250
Fax:   00 44 1332 346030

bgofderby@compuserve.com

*Services will be kept from Friday evening, October 2 until Saturday afternoon, October 10.


